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Dear staff, parents and carers, 

Between Saturday 30 November 2024 and Thursday 30 January 2025, the gymnasium, 
including the changerooms, will undergo a refurbishment to improve the sports facilities at 
Evans High School. 

As part of this refurbishment, we will replace the internal ceiling. The gymnasium ceiling 
linings are listed on the school’s asbestos register which will be removed between the hours 
of 7 am and 2 pm.  

We have engaged an independent hygienist to be onsite during the removal to conduct air 
monitoring. 

All work involving asbestos-containing materials will take place outside of school hours.  

All work will be done in accordance with work health and safety laws and the NSW 
Department of Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. Safety measures will be in place 
while work is being done. All work will be completed by licensed asbestos contractors and 
monitored by independent hygienists.  

Once the removal is complete, an independent hygienist will issue a clearance certificate 
before the remaining refurbishment work takes place.  

The ceiling will be replaced with clean material at a later point during the ongoing works. 

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and the local community is our highest priority.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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